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Date: 26 July 2022 
 
RE: Summer Newsletter  

 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
As we near the end of term on behalf of all of the staff team at St. Paul's I would like to thank 
you for your support over the year. It has been a such a busy summer term, we have enjoyed 
maths workshops, summer fairs, sports days, SATs and the ‘heat’! I am so proud to be the 
headteacher of St. Paul’s, our children and families really are the greatest and our dedicated 
staff have worked so hard to give the children the very best educational experience that they 
can. Well done everyone.  
 
Just a few updates for your before we close...  
 
After School Clubs 
We are making plans this week to increase our after-school clubs in September.  We aim to 
offer more clubs to more children.  We will share details in September of how to book.  
 
Uniform 
Please do order uniform on our online shop in the usual way. Many of you have already 
ordered uniform and the office will arrange for the order to be delivered to your child’s 
classroom. If you order over the summer, your order will be ready to collect on 7th September. 
 
Jewellery 
The school policy has always been that children are not allowed to wear any earrings during 
the school day. We mention this now as some children might have their ears pierced over the 
summer.  

 
Pupil Books 
On Wednesday and Thursday of this week we will be sending all pupil books and work home.  
Please send in a plastic carrier bag to help us collect everything in one place, you will have 
been sent a reminder on class Dojo.  Some books will be selected to help show evidence of 
the work and will be returned to the children next year.  

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
End of year tidy 
Children will clear out their coat hooks and lockers on Thursday of this week to ensure that all 
personal belongings are sent home.  
 

 Farewell 
As the school year comes to an end, we will say a fond farewell to some of our fantastic staff 
and our amazing Year 6, we will do this at our final celebration assembly, which all children 
and staff will attend.  
 
School Closing 
School will finish for all children at the normal time on Thursday 28th July 2022.  
 
September 2022 
We welcome our children back on Wednesday 7th September. We have some new families 
joining St. Paul’s and we are making some small changes to our entry and exit plans for 
Reception and Year 3 children. Our new Nursery are having a staggered start and parents of 
Nursery children will have already been notified if they are starting with a morning or an 
afternoon session on the first week.  
 
Parents with children in Reception class will now walk around to the rear entrance of 
Reception to drop their children off at the beginning of the day and pick them up at the end of 
the day. Parents with children in Year 3 will also drop their children off at their classroom 
door, instead of the front entrance. Please see images below: 

   
 Reception Drop off and collection September 2022: 
 

     
 
      
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 Year 3 Drop off and collection September 2022:  
 

     
 

A final note 
Thank you all for your continued supported and on behalf of the governors, staff and children 
at St. Paul’s, I would like to wish you an enjoyable summer break and will see you back in 
school in September.  
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 
Ms. R. Knipe 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


